
 

Council Report  October 13, 2023 
Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 No. 23-059 and Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 – 
Fernwood Neighbourhood Resource Group Society No. 23-098 
 Page 1 of 1 

  

 
Council Report 
For the Meeting of October 19, 2023 
 

 

To: Council Date: October 13, 2023 

From:  Susanne Thompson, Deputy City Manager/CFO 

Subject: 
Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 No. 23-059 and Tax Exemption 
(Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 – Fernwood Neighbourhood Resource Group 
Society No. 23-098 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the following bylaws be given first, second and third readings: 
 

1. Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 No. 23-059  
2. Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw, 2024-2025 – Fernwood Neighbourhood Resource 

Group Society No. 23-098  
 

 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At the September 28, 2023 Committee of the Whole meeting, staff brought forward 
recommendations for the 2024-2025 permissive tax exemptions for Council’s consideration. Council 
directed staff to bring forward the 2024-2025 permissive tax exemption bylaws. Attached for 
Council’s consideration is a copy of Bylaw No. 23-059 and Bylaw No. 23-098. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Layla Monk                               Susanne Thompson 
Manager of Revenue                Deputy City Manager/CFO 
 
 
Report accepted and recommended by the City Manager 
 
List of Attachments: Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw No. 23-059 
List of Attachments: Tax Exemption (Permissive) Bylaw No. 23-098 


